


BARLING MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES of a meeting of the Personnel Committee of the Barling Magna Parish Council held on Monday, 30th July 2018, in Barling Magna Parish Hall, Barling Magna, Essex commencing at 7.25pm.

Present:                Councillors Ashdown, Cohen (chair) and Gardiner. 

Attending:            I.King (Clerk)  

Apologies:            Councillors Edmunds and Steptoe. 
 
MINUTES


1. The Chair to declare the meeting open.
a. The Chair declared the meeting open at 7.25pm

2. To elect a Chair and Vice-Chair for 2018-19.
a. Proposed by Councillor Gardiner, seconded by Councillor Ashdown that Councillor Cohen be elected Chair of the Committee for 2018-19. Carried unanimously.
b. Proposed by Councillor Cohen, seconded by Councillor Ashdown that Councillor Gardiner be elected Vice-Chair of the Committee for 2018-19. Carried unanimously.

3. To receive apologies for absence.
a. Apologies for absence were received, as noted above.

4. To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and with section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.
a. There were none.

5. To sign as a correct record the Minutes of the meeting of the Personnel Committee held on 8th August 2017. 
a. Proposed by Councillor Cohen, seconded by Councillor Gardiner that the minutes be approved. Carried unanimously.

6.  To consider agreeing the following recommendations to Council.
a. Proposed by Councillor Cohen, seconded by Councillor Ashdown that the following recommendations be made to Full Council on 9th August 2018:
(i) That the Council should implement the National Joint Council salary award 2018-19 for the Clerk’s post, with effect from 1st April 2018. The national award is an average of 2% and an assumption of this figure was included in the agreed 2018-19 budget. 
(ii) That, following the award of the CILCA qualification in June 2018, Council should appoint the Clerk to salary point 27 with effect from 1st July 2018 (the agreed Council budget for 2018-19 assumed this date).
Carried unanimously.
7. Arrangements for staff appraisals – to discuss options 
a. The Committee agreed that it was good practice to conduct an annual appraisal for each member of staff. This would be an opportunity to discuss performance, how the roles might develop and to consider training needs.
b. Appraisals needed to be as objective as possible, based upon performance against a soon-to-be revised job description (in the case of the Hall Manager) and the recently agreed list of priorities for the Clerk’s time.
c. One suggestion was that the Clerk would undertake the appraisal of the Hall Manager and the Personnel Committee would conduct the Clerk’s appraisal. 

8. Staff privacy notices – to receive a recommendation from the Chair
a.  The Chair recommended that members of staff should have privacy notices in accordance with good practice, limiting access to and disclosure of personal data.  She offered to draft documents for discussion and this was agreed with thanks.

9.    Exclusion of the Press and the Public
Pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 it was resolved that in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted it was  advisable in the public interest that the press and the public be excluded and they were instructed to withdraw.

10. Contractual matter
a. The Committee noted that the contract of employment for the Hall Manager needed to be revised in order to comply with recent changes to employment law and best practice. It was agreed unanimously to recommend to Full Council:
(i) This post should have a designated average number of hours per week (accepting weekly variances depending upon lettings).  The Committee thought that 10 hours per week on average would be sufficient, noting that there was flexibility to approve overtime in advance should the need arise;
(ii) The job description needed revision to comply with good practice. The Chair would consult Committee members present on a draft revision before this was considered by Full Council; 
(iii) [bookmark: _GoBack]The post-holder had received no salary increase over a number of years and the Committee recommended that the post be graded at spinal column point 13 on the National Joint Council salary scales;
(iv) It was not proposed to make this a post attracting an employer’s pension contribution.  The salary level of this post would not qualify for auto-enrolment in a workplace pension;
(v) That the Council should consult the post-holder on any proposed changes as a matter of good employment practice, once they had first been considered in private session by Full Council.


The meeting was declared closed at 8.15pm.
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